
   

 
 

October 27, 2010 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Ms. Kimberly D. Bose 
Secretary 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
888 First Street, NE 
Washington, D.C. 20426 

 
Re: NERC Notice of Penalty regarding Post Oak Wind, LLC 

FERC Docket No. NP10-171-000  
 
Dear Ms. Bose: 
 
On September 30, 2010, the North American Electric Reliability Corporation (“NERC”) 
submitted a Notice of Penalty regarding violation of Reliability Standards IRO-001-1 
Requirement (R) 8 and VAR-002-1 R1 for Post Oak Wind, LLC.  It is come to NERC’s 
attention that references to 10 to 20 VAR in the Notice of Penalty filing should be read as 
10 to 20 MVAR.  By this filing, NERC supplements the record to make this clarification. 
 
Accordingly, NERC respectfully requests that the Commission accept this supplemental 
filing and issue an order consistent with the comments provided herein. 

       
Respectfully submitted, 

 
 
/s/ Rebecca J. Michael 
Rebecca J. Michael 
 
Attorney for North American Electric 
Reliability Corporation 
 
 

 
 
cc: Official service list in Docket No. NP10-171-000                  
 


